Pennsylvania Chiefs of Police Association

Pennsylvania Law Enforcement Accreditation Commission

Regular Commission Meeting

March 12, 2020
Call to Order

The Regular Commission meeting of the Pennsylvania Law Enforcement Accreditation Commission was called to order on Thursday, March 12, 2020 at 10:29 a.m. at the Sheraton Harrisburg Hershey Hotel, Harrisburg, PA.  Chairman Adams presided.  

Members Present

Chief Adams, Chief Benson (Retired), Chief Bergmann, Executive Director Scott Bohn, Chief Cortazzo, Captain Crone, Chief Daly, Coordinator Dombrowsky, Chief Ellis, Richard Hammon, Chief Hendershot, Chief Hettinger, Chief Higgins, Chief King (Retired), Frank Lavery, Chief MacPherson, Officer Madrak, Chief Molloy, Chief Moravec, Chief Murphy, Chief Ogden, Chief Rudzinski, Andrea Sullivan, Chief Swartz and Chief Walker. 

Captain Jennings and Chief Lesko were absent.

Also present, from the Slate Belt Police Department, were Interim Chief of Police Jonathon Hoadley, Sergeant Glen Connolly, Officer Douglas Possinger, Officer Jessica Muccione, Administrative Assistant Patricia Stonaker, Commissioner Chairman David Hess and Pen Argyl Borough Mayor Stephen Male.  From the Hatboro Borough Police Department were Chief of Police James Gardner, Mayor Nancy Guenst and Borough Manager Diane Hegele.  From the Manheim Township Police Department were Accreditation Manager/Sergeant Michael Piacentino and Accreditation Assistant Gina Hoover.  From the Lititz Borough Police Department were Chief of Police Kerry Nye and Sergeant Jared Hahn.

Chairman Adams welcomed all to the meeting and asked Commission members to introduce themselves.  Everyone stood and recited the Pledge of Allegiance.  
Approval of Minutes
Chief Daly made a motion to accept the minutes of the November 21, 2020 regular Commission meeting.  Chief Swartz seconded the motion.  All agreed.
Assessment Reports for Consent Agenda
The following agencies have been put on the Consent Agenda for approval:  Richland Township; Lititz Borough; Camp Hill Borough; Manheim Township; Montgomery Township; Telford Borough; Whitpain Township; Abington Township and Lower Pottsgrove Township.  A motion was made by Chief Murphy to accept the recommendation for the re-accreditation of these agencies.  Chief MacPherson seconded the motion.  All agreed.  Chief Benson, Captain Crone, Chief Hettinger, Chief King and Chief Rudzinski abstained.
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Chairman Adams congratulated all re-accredited agencies.
Assessment Reports
Slate Belt Regional Review – Chief Rudzinski reported that the Slate Belt Regional Police Department is a full-time, full-service police agency which provides professional services to its residents, businesses and those who are passing through the area.  It is clear that the agency is dedicated to providing a quality service to the community.  Departmental personnel are interested in maintaining that high quality of service and are dedicated to the accreditation process.  The entire agency is committed to the community and to law enforcement.  Members of the department have embraced the accreditation process, and have implemented to Pennsylvania Law Enforcement Accreditation Commission’s standards as the “best practices” of the Slate Belt Regional Police Department.  
The assessment team commended the agency’s leadership for building and maintaining this “new” agency, which is not an easy task.  It is evident that a great deal of planning went into the regionalization of three municipalities, and the end result is an outstanding police department.  

The Slate Belt Regional Police Department is a model that should be followed by other police departments.  The department is well disciplined, well trained, well organized and well directed.  Chief Rudzinski noted that the exit interview was well attended and probably the most individuals in his history in participating in assessments.  He said it is his pleasure to recommend that the Slate Belt Regional Police Department be considered for accreditation by the Pennsylvania Law Enforcement Accreditation Commission.  Chief Walker made a motion to accept the accreditation of the Slate Belt Regional Police Department; seconded by Chief Daly.  All agreed.  Chief Rudzinski and Chief Adams abstained.  

Acting Chief Hoadley said a house is not built by one; it takes many hands.  It was a group effort and he has learned a lot from the process.  He noted that without the staff’s help, it would have fallen apart.   
Chairman Adams congratulated them on their accomplishment.

Hatboro Borough Review – Captain Fishel reviewed his report in full.  He reported that the 
Hatboro Borough Police Department is well organized and professional and the overall
assessment was excellent and worthy of imitation.  The quality and professional police

service provided by the Hatboro Borough Police Department was evident in their static

display/facility tour, on-line file reviews, ride-alongs and personal interviews and
conversations with agency staff.  It is apparent the Department has been and continues 
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to be dedicated to delivering quality police service to all residents and visitors of the 

Borough.  Captain Fishel commented that Chief Gardner said the accreditation program
provided the department a blueprint for growth.  Captain Fishel said it was an honor to

work with this agency.  Based on proof of fulfilling the standards set by the
Pennsylvania Law Enforcement Accreditation Commission applicable to their agency, the assessment team unanimously recommends that the Hatboro Borough Police Department receive accredited status.  Chief Ogden made a motion to accept the accreditation of the Hatboro Borough Police Department.  Chief Murphy seconded the motion.  All agreed.  Chief Benson abstained.   

Chief Gardner thanked the Commission for inviting his agency to the meeting and for the accreditation program.  He said it is an honor and a privilege to become accredited.  He thanked his staff for their enthusiasm and cooperation.  He thanked his elected officials for their support.  He also thanked Lee Benson, their accreditation manager.  Chief Gardner said he has never had a bad day at Hatboro Borough.  Chief Murphy said he has had the pleasure of working in two adjacent agencies with Hatboro Borough Police Department, and he is proud of them and wanted to personally congratulate them.
Chairman Adams congratulated them on their accomplishment.

Committee Reports
Standards Committee –  Chief King reported there is nothing to report.

 
Assessor Committee –  Chief Murphy reported that there are seventeen assessor applications that were recommended by the Committee to attend assessor training.  The seventeen applicants that are recommended by the Committee are:  Officer/Attorney Louis Blauth, Allegheny County Police Department, Allegheny County; Lieutenant Stephen G. Brown, South Whitehall Township Police Department, Lehigh County; Chief of Police Anthony E. Cortazzo, Baldwin Borough Police Department, Allegheny County; Lieutenant Braxton A. Ditty, Newberry Township Police Department, York County; Police Clerk Randi Fetterman, Bloomsburg Police Department, Columbia County; Deputy Sheriff Lita Gladstone, Lehigh County Sheriff’s Office, Lehigh County; Chief of Police Douglas E. Grimes, Peters Township Police Department, Washington County; Sergeant Jared A. Hahn, Lititz Borough Police Department, Lancaster County; Patrolman Cyle Harnish, East Brandywine Township Police Department, Chester County; Police Officer John R. Higgins, Philadelphia City Police Department, Philadelphia County; Detective Thomas S. Jones, Upper Uwchlan Township Police Department, Chester County; Sergeant Patrick McLaughlin, Lehigh University Police Department, Northampton County; Sergeant Devon Moran, Ferguson Township Police Department, Centre County; Accreditation Manager/Training Coordinator Julia Shirk, Derry Township Police Department, Dauphin 
 Pennsylvania Law Enforcement Accreditation Commission
Meeting Minutes

March 12, 2020

Page 4 of 6
County; Sergeant Bryan White, Falls Township Police Department, Bucks County; Lieutenant Jeffrey Yankanich, East Brandywine Township Police Department, Chester County and Sergeant Charles Zeigler, Doylestown Township Police Department, Bucks County.  
Chief King made a motion to accept the recommendation of the Assessor Committee to approve the seventeen applicants for training.  Chief Daly seconded the motion.  All agreed.
Administrative Committee –  Chief Murphy reminded the Commission that at its November meeting, the Administrative Committee was asked to look at some type of program that would recognize our long-time accredited agencies.  The Committee met and discussed a program that would recognize an agency that has been re-accredited 5 times. 

The program recommended by the Committee is the Premier Agency Status.  There was much discussion regarding the portion of the program that allows a premier agency to show only one proof, instead of two, for each standard and bullet, for re-accreditations while they maintain Premier Status.

Chief Murphy made a motion to accept the Administrative Committee recommendation for the Premier Agency Status program as written. (See Attachment). This is to be effective immediately and added to the PLEAC Administrative Manual in the appropriate location; seconded by Frank Lavery.  A vote was taken and reflects the following:  15 yes and 7 no. The motion passed.

Chief Murphy made a motion to accept the following agencies to be considered for the Premier Agency Status program:  Abington Township; Pennsylvania State Police; Douglass Township; Penn Township (York County); Fairview Township; Horsham Township; Upper Merion Township; Montgomery Township; East Lampeter Township and Lower Salford Township.  Chief Swartz seconded the motion.  All agreed.
Strategic Planning Committee – Chief Moravec reported there is nothing to report.  
Coordinator’s Report

Dick Hammon reported that the following agencies have requested a six-month extension:  Lower Paxton Township Police Department; Warminster Township Police Department; and the Coal Township Police Department.    
A motion was made by Chief Daly to grant extension requests; seconded by Chief Ogden.  All agreed.  
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A motion was made by Chief King to accept the Coordinator’s Report; seconded by Chief Ogden.  All agreed.

Old Business
Chairman Adams reported that there is no old business.  

New Business
Chairman Adams reported that Sheraton corporate made notification to PCPA that there would be no penalty to postpone the PLEAC Conference in light of the COVID-19 pandemic.  There was a brief discussion to possibly hold the conference in the Fall but Commission members agreed that postponing the conference would not be a good idea.  Chief Rudzinski made a motion to cancel the PLEAC Conference for 2020; seconded 
by Chief Murphy.  All agreed.  Chief Rudzinski made a motion to waive the required training for current assessors who are due to keep their active assessor status in 2020 until 2021; seconded by Captain Crone.  All agreed.  
Chairman Adams reported that the election of officers must take place.  The seat for Vice Chairman is currently vacant.  Chairman Adams requested that Chief Walker handle the election process.  Chief Walker opened up nominations from the floor.  Chief King nominated Chairman Adams for Chairman of the Commission.  Captain Crone made a motion to close nominations; seconded by Chief Ogden.  All agreed.  All voted in the affirmative.  Chairman Adams will remain Chairman of the Commission.

Chief Swartz made a motion to nominate Chief Rudzinski for Vice Chairman of the Commission.  Captain Crone made a motion to close nominations; seconded by Chief Ogden. All agreed.  All voted in the affirmative.  Chief Rudzinski will be Vice Chairman of the Commission.        
For the Good of the Order

Chairman Adams introduced the new Executive Director of the Pennsylvania Chiefs of Police Association Scott Bohn.  Director Bohn congratulated the newly accredited and re-accredited agencies. He said he is impressed with the civil discourse that this Commission participates in.  Accredited agencies are the best of the best.  He hopes to expand the number of agencies who will participate and become accredited.  He thanked all agencies involved in the accreditation program.  
Chief Murphy commented that the Chairman should solicit interest in serving on Committees.  Chairman Adams will get the current Committee list and re-work it.  
Date of Next Meeting

To be determined.
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Adjournment

At 12:20 p.m. a motion was made by Chief Daly to adjourn; seconded by Chief Murphy.  All agreed.
Respectfully submitted,

Andrea N. Sullivan

Andrea N. Sullivan, Administrative Assistant
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Attachment
The Premier Agency Status program sets forth guidelines outlining a recognition program to identify the top echelon of agencies in Pennsylvania that have remained committed to state accreditation.

The Premier Agency Status recognizes those agencies that have attained certain longevity in accreditation, remained committed to a philosophy of excellence, and helps encourage them to sustain this level of commitment.

For an agency to achieve the Premier Agency Status, the agency must be reaccredited five times without provisions or an extension.  The reaccreditations do not have to be sequential; however, if an agency receives provisions or an extension on a reaccreditation, that cycle will not be counted. 

If an agency receives conditions or an extension on a reaccreditation after achieving Premier Agency Status, the agency will no longer be designated as a Premier Agency. The agency will not be eligible to be recognized as a Premier Agency until they have successfully completed another five reaccreditations without provisions or an extension.

The agency must not have a break in accredited status.

The following are examples of how an agency may achieve Premier Agency Status:

1. An agency received initial accreditation in 2002.  Subsequently the agency is reaccredited without provisions or an extension in 2005, 2008, 2011, 2014 and 2017. At the agency 2017 reaccreditation without provisions or an extension, the Commission would grant Premier Agency Status. If, however, the agency received provisions or an extension when reaccredited in 2017, then eligibility for Premier Agency status would not be available until the successful completion of the agency’s next reaccreditation cycle.
2. The agency received initial accreditation in 2002.  Subsequently reaccreditation is awarded without provisions or an extension in 2005, 2008, 2011, 2014.  The agency then withdrew or allowed its accreditation to lapse in 2017, but reapplied in 2018.  The agency could be reaccredited in 2018, but would not be eligible for Premier Agency Status because of the break in accredited status with PLEAC. The agency would not be eligible for Premier Agency status until five subsequent reaccreditations without provisions or an extension. 

3. The agency received initial accreditation in 1996.  Subsequently the agency is reaccredited without provisions or an extension in 1999, 2002, 2005, 2008 and 2011.  In 2011 Agency C is granted Premier Agency Status. The  agency received provisions or an extension when reaccredited in 2014 and is no longer eligible for Premier Agency status.  In order for an agency to be eligible for Premier Agency status again they must have successfully completed another five reaccreditations without provisions or an extension.

The decision to grant Premier Agency Status will be made by a majority vote of the Commission, on recommendation from the Administrative Committee.

The agency shall be recognized as a Premier Agency with the presentation of a plaque that will state the agency’s name and year that they are recognized as a Premier Agency. The agency will also receive the standard reaccreditation certificate awarded to our agencies.

An agency holding Premier Agency Status shall only be required to provide one (1) proof of compliance per year for each standard and bullet, instead of the normally required two (2) proofs. If an agency loses the Premier Agency status they shall go back to providing two (2) proofs as required by agencies who do not have the Premier Agency Status.

The Premier Agency Status may be revoked from an agency at any time, for cause with a 2/3 vote of the Commission. 
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